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DATE: July 28, 2003 
TO: Blanca Bayo, Director, Division of the Commission Clerk & Administrative Services 
FROM: Paula Isler, Division of Competitive Markets & Enforcement pM . 
RE: Docket No. 030674-TP '~-

On July 25 , 2003 , I received the attached letter dated July 22, 2003, from Mr. Stephen J. 
Gilbert, President ofUnited Systems Access Telecom, Inc., requesting cancellation ofessential.com, 
inc.'s lXC and CLEC certificates. 

Please document the request for cancellation in Docket No. 030674-TP. Let me know ifyou 
have any questions. 

Attachment 

cc: Office of the General Counsel 
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@ United Systems Access 

Paula Isler 
State of Florida 
Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Ta I la hassee, Florida 3 2399-0850 

July 22, 2003 

Dear Paula M e r :  

Per the fax received (copy attached), United Systems Access Telecom is requesting the 
cancellation of I X C  Certificate (TJ320) and ALEC Certificate (TX402) certificates issued to 
essen t ia I. corn, I nc. 

Essential.com went bankrupt in 2001 and per court agreements as was stated in Docket 
011433-T1, the customer base from essential.com was turned over t o  United Systems Access 
Telecom, Inc. Please cancel any Certificate@) of Authority issued to  essential.com as they no 
longer have any customers and aren't doing business in Florida anymore. 

Thank you. 

Sinc ely, f l  

'Stephen J. Gilbert 
Pres i de n t 
United Systems Access Telecom, Inc. 

5 Bra jdon lane, Suite 200 
Kennebunk, ME 04043 

Iv) 207.467.8000 q ( f )  207.467.8008 
ww w.usaesp.com 
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VOICE: 0 
FAX: (207) 985-2252 

I March 27,2003 1 

STATE OF FLORIDA TO: 
I I 

PUBLIC’ SERVICE COMMISSION -- i 
’ 2540 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD 

TALLAHASSEE, F‘L 32399-0850 
Voice: (850) 41 3-6502 I Fa: (850) 413-6503 

RE: 
IXC Certificate (TJ320) and ALEC I Certificate (TX4 02) 

The  Commission recently mailed out the Requests for Updated Reporting Requirements 
forms. The form was returned by essential.com, inc. with a hand-written note an the fom, 
which stBted “out ~fbusiness.” Attached was a copy of a bankrupcy “Notice of entry of Orrfei 
confinrxling plan of liquidation dated November 2,2001. .” Based on this, it appears that the 
company has ceased operations and we believe that essentia1,com would no longer have any 
need o f  its certificates in F lo~da .  

Would you please request cancellation of  essential.com, inch two certificates? Once we have 
received the request, we will initiate a docket to seek approval. fiom ow Comission for 
bankruptcy cancellation of essentialxom’s IXC and ALEC certificates. We will also request 
pedssian for tbe Commission to write-off the Regulatov Assessment Fees owed by 
essential.com, inc. However, we need your request to proceed. 

Please reply at yaw earliest convenience. Th~mks. 




